
SHAHC Minutes 4-18-2013

In attendance:  Christy Rippey, Rhonda Baylor, Theresa Knopps, Alan Bagshaw, Candy Hall, Jane Motsinger, William Bowers, Carla Holmes, Tamara Veit and Lynn Wilkes.

Jane initiated the meeting with an opening prayer.  

A quorum was established.  

Old Business:

· Jane made a motion to adopt the previous month’s board meeting minutes.  Lynn seconded.  The March Meeting’s Minutes were adopted.

· Alan made a motion to adopt this month’s treasurer’s report.  Tamara seconded.  April’s treasurer’s report was adopted.

New Business:

Internet fax:

Participant Update has been redacted due to confidentiality requirements.

Funds applied for through Surry County:  Jane sent a request to the County to request $4,000 to be given to SHAHC from the annual budget.  She will update the board when information is gained from this request.  

Maintenance and Repair Account?:  Last year almost $8,000 was spent on repairs and maintenance.  At this time Jane proposed that SHAHC open an account to focus on this issue and put a minimum of $300 per month into this account to use if needed for repair or maintenance.  Christy made a motion for this to happen and Tamara seconded this motion.  It was voted unanimous that this account be created.   

Carla has agreed to attend the Surry/Yadkin/Iredell the Adult Collaborative meetings and represent SHAHC. 

Opening for one bedroom permanent housing:  Laurie Smith is appropriate for housing through our permanent housing program.  Lynn made a motion to accept Laurie into her program, Alan seconded.  It was unanimous that Laurie is accepted into the program.  

Christy adjourned the meeting and scheduled the next board meeting for May 16th at 1:00pm.


